
September 25 2008
To: Faculty Senators

From Bruce Bikle, Senate Chair
Subject: Faculty Leadership Consultation Team

I am writing to solicit nomination of faculty members who are interested in working with the Administration on a mutually agreed-upon consultation and governance policy.
Last May, the Senate gave its support to the recommendations of the Assessment Report on the University’s Governance, Climate and Culture conducted by the Center for Collaborative Policy.  The Report can be found at:  www.csus.edu/ccp/assessment.

As one of its key recommendations, the Report urged that a Faculty -Administration Team be established “to define and come to consensus on the meaning of and operational protocols for Administration - Faculty consultation and shared governance.”  The expectation is that these discussions will produce a document that both the Faculty Senate and President can support.
At the October 2 Faculty Senate meeting, the Center will present the process they have designed for this structured series of discussions.  Then the Senate will discuss what it needs from the discussions with the Administration.  On October 2, the Executive Committee will be offering 5 nominees to participate on this Team representing the Faculty Senate.  We would like the Faculty Senate to nominate at least an additional three faculty members to add to the Faculty Leadership Consultation Team.  
Thus, the Executive Committee is now seeking nominations from those who believe that they or others have the availability and interest to participate in these discussions.  We encourage those who are interested to let us know before October 2.  Faculty who are considering volunteering should attend the October 2 Senate meeting.   We are hoping that the Senate can make a decision on its representatives at its October 16th meeting.
Attached to this correspondence are the criteria the Center suggests for the composition of the Faculty Senate-Administration Team.  The Faculty Senate Executive Committee agrees with these criteria and requests that interested faculty carefully review these criteria.  
Please note that the Team may meet up to three times a month and the sessions will begin in late October and are likely to continue into the Spring ’09 semester.  The time set for these negotiations is on Friday’s from 10 am - Noon.   Participants are expected to attend all meetings as continuity is critical to the success of this effort.  Assigned time is not available for this effort.
If you are interested, please notify Cheryl Johnson or Bruce Bikle in the Senate office at:  cjohnson@csus.edu.  Or bikleb@csus.edu 
Attachment:
Criteria for Selecting Members of the 
Faculty- Administration Team on Consultation and Shared Governance
(On May 8, 2008, the Faculty Senate endorsed the following criteria when it gave its support for the Recommendations of the Assessment Report on Governance, Culture and Climate.)
· Ability to devote time to the Team’s work. Teams would likely need to meet at least two times a month, with occasional extra meetings as needed.  Document review will need to occur between meetings.

· Commitment to seek common ground and work in good faith, with an ability to put the past behind and create a new future without blame and recrimination.

· Ability to place the collective interest of the campus ahead of loyalties to Offices, Colleges, Departments or other campus units to which the individual belongs.

· Availability to meet on Fridays from 10 am to Noon.  You would need to have Fridays at this time open as the scheduling and sequencing of meetings depends on the pace of the discussions.
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Faculty Senate Agenda
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